
T R A N S M I T T A L   M E M O R A N D U M 

TO: The Honorable Mayor and City Council 

FROM:  Karl R. Amylon, General Manager 

DATE: January 26, 2021 

RE: Accepting Bid for Contract No. 20-25 - Continuation of Water Meter 
Design/Build - Business & Commercial Customers, Ketchikan 
Mechanical, Inc. 

In adopting the 2021 Ketchikan Public Utilities and General Government 
Operating and Capital Budgets, the City Council appropriated $756,178 and $756,178 
respectively to the Water and Wastewater Divisions to fund the ongoing installation of 
business and commercial water meters. As indicated in the attached memorandum from 
Assistant Water Division Manager Seth Brakke and Acting Port & Harbors Director Mark 
Hilson, the utility has advertised for and received sealed bids for Contract No. 20-25, 
Continuation of Water Meter Design/Build - Business & Commercial Customers. Two 
bids were received and publicly opened on Monday, January 25, 2021 at 2:00 p.m. in 
the City Clerk’s Office. Mr. Hilson and Mr. Brakke’s memorandum contains a summary of 
the bids received. Ketchikan Mechanical, Inc. submitted the low bid in the amount of 
$169,053.74. The Assistant Water Division Manager and Acting Port & Harbors Director 
are recommending a ten percent contingency in the amount of $16,906.28, bringing the 
total project cost to $185,960. 

A Notice of Intent to Award was issued on January 25, 2021. As of the date of 
this report, no appeals have been received. 

Mr. Brakke and Mr. Hilson will attend the City Council meeting of February 4, 
2021, in order to address any questions and/or concerns that Councilmembers may 
have.  

A motion has been prepared for City Council consideration. 

RECOMMENDATION 

It is recommended the City Council adopt the motion accepting the bid of 
Ketchikan Mechanical, Inc. in the amount of $169,053.74 for Contract No. 20-25, 
Continuation of Water Meter Design/Build - Business & Commercial Customers; 
establishing a ten percent contingency in the amount of $16,906.26, bringing the total 
project cost to $185,960; approving funding the amounts of $92,980 and $92,980 
respectively from the Water and Wastewater Divisions’ 2021 Water Meters – Business 
and Commercial Customers capital accounts; and directing the General Manager to 
execute the contract documents on behalf of the City Council.  
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Recommended Motion: I move the City Council accept the bid of Ketchikan 
Mechanical, Inc. in the amount of $169,053.74 for Contract No. 20-25, Continuation of 
Water Meter Design/Build - Business & Commercial Customers; establish a ten percent 
contingency in the amount of $16,906.26, bringing the total project cost to $185,960; 
approve funding the amounts of $92,980 and $92,980 respectively from the Water and 
Wastewater Divisions’ 2021 Water Meters – Business and Commercial Customers 
capital accounts; and direct the General Manager to execute the contract documents on 
behalf of the City Council.  
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